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	The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Larian Angelo, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
Intro. No: 186-A 


Committee:
Housing and Buildings

	Title: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to creating a right of first refusal and a first opportunity to purchase.
	Sponsors:
By Gerson, The Speaker (Council Member Miller), Brewer, Jackson, Stewart, Lopez, Yassky, Gentile, Clarke, Palma, Gonzalez, Reyna, James, Monserrate, Perkins, Barron, Avella, Reed, Quinn, Vann, Seabrook, Nelson, DeBlasio, Koppell, Martinez, Foster, Weprin, Recchia Jr., Liu, Moskowitz, McMahon, Sanders Jr., Katz, Arroyo, Gioia, and Rivera



	Summary of Legislation: This legislation establishes the right of first refusal and a first opportunity to purchase for tenants of certain classes of rental buildings developed and/or currently subsidized through federal programs.  The legislation establishes notification requirements for owners of such properties when they intend to remove their property from the federally subsidized program or sell their property.  It stipulates procedures for determining the sales price of such property through an “advisory panel” and timeframes for tenants and owners to follow throughout the right of first refusal and first opportunity to purchase process.  It provides that tenant associations may partner with other entities such as non-profit or for-profit housing developers to purchase properties through the procedures established by this legislation.  The legislation would also establish civil penalties for violations of the provisions it sets forth.    



	Effective Date: Ninety days following enactment.



	Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: Fiscal 2006



	Fiscal Impact Statement:
Effective FY06

FY Succeeding

Effective FY07

Full Fiscal

Impact FY06

Revenues 

$0

$0

$0

Expenditures 

$220,000

$220,000

$220,000

Net

$220,000

$220,000

$220,000



	Impact on Revenues:  None.  If properties that would have otherwise gone market rate remain affordable through the processes established by this legislation it is likely that tax incentives will be part of the financing package.  However, such incentives are discretionary and therefore no direct impact on revenues can be attributed to this legislation.  



	Impact on Expenditures:  It is anticipated that HPD will require four additional staff to administer this legislation at a cost of approximately $220,000 annually.



	Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs: General fund



	Source of Information:
City Council Finance Division



	Estimate Prepared By:  David Pechefsky, Assistant Director, Housing 


	FIS History: To be considered by Committee on June 23, 2005

 

	Date Submitted to Council:  February 26, 2004.
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